
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
LONG-RANGE PLANNING SUBCOMMITTEE 

MONTANA STATE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

March 8, 1985 

The meeting of the Long-Range Planning Subcommittee was 
called to order by Chairman Robert Thoft on March 8, 
1985 at 7:55 a.m. in Room 420 of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

EXECTUTIVE ACTION 

MONTANA ARTS COUNCIL, CONTINGENCIES FOR CULTURAL AND 
AESTHETIC PROJECTS: Madalyn Quinlan (72:A:008), Staff 
Analyst, Office of the Legislative Fiscal Analyst 
explained a letter from the Montana Arts Council 
concerning Cultural and Aesthetic project contingencies 
(EXHIBIT 1). 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:A:055) noted the contingency 
on Project 104. He said he feels a suggestion to an 
applicant is really not a contingency. Representative 
Ernst said there are several projects which will be 
given direction from the suggestions made by the 
council. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:A:069) moved the Chairman 
"lri te a letter to the Arts Council, saying thR commi t­
tee has received its recommended contingencies and 
would like the Arts Council to Rdopt them in the 
awarding of grants. The motion passed unanimously. 

Several members of the committee discu!';sRd a use for 
the $35,000 which was approved for Project 110. This 
money will be used for planning, if the Kleffner Ranch 
is purchased as a state park (72:A:078 to 72:A:113). 

A.GRICULTURAL MUSEUM, FORT BENTON: Madalyn Quinlan 
(72:A:114) said she checked on whether or not Coal Tax 
Park Acquisition funds can be used for purchasing the 
property in Fort Benton for an agricultural museum. 
She said the wav the bill is written the state will 
purchase the site and own it. The bill also specifies 
that the state will lease the site to the city of Fort 
Benton for $1.00 a ypar and the city will be responsi­
ble for operating and maintenance costs. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:A:126) asked how many 
buildings the state leases for $1.00 a year. Ms. 
Quinlan said she did not know. Representative 
Bardanouve (72:A:127) asked about liability in this 
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situation. Chairman Thoft said it will probably fall 
under the state's blanket insurance policy. 

SAnator Van Valkenburg (72:A:131) said he does not 
believe the answer on legality is as simple as saying 
the bill provide~ a method by which the site can be 
purchased with Coal Tax Park Acquisition funds. He 
asked if the legal staff of the Legislative Council has 
been consulted on the issue. Ms. Quinlan said she 
talked with them and the council's legal staff checked 
into the issue prior to drafting the bill. 

Valencia Lane (72:A:139), Staff Attorney, Legislative 
Council said as long as the state retains the title to 
the property it should not run into any constitutional 
problems. She said the Legislature should worry about 
appropriations for private purposes. Ms. Lane said a 
precedent for this type of purchase was set when the 
Moss Mansion in Billings was purchased. She did give 
the committee some suggestions on how to make House 
Bill 509, which provides for the purchase of the 
property for the ag museum, better. She said the funds 
should be appropriated to the Department of Fish, 
Wildlife and Parks (FW&P) rather than the Department of 
Administration (DOA) because it has more expertise in 
this type of purchase. She recommended there he some 
safeguards and guidelines on the kind of lease between 
the state and the city of Fort Benton. Ms. Lane also 
recommended there be language added which states the 
property must be purchased at fair market value. 

RepreRentative Bardanouve (72:A:178) asked if $1.00 per 
year is a fair market value for the lease. Ms. Lane 
said the amount of the lease is a policy decision which 
the Legislature must make. 

Chairman Thoft (72:A:184) asked, if the money is 
reserved for the project, but not included in the 
Long-Range Appropriations Bill, will Representative 
Manuel have to get the bill passed in order to have 
the money appropriaten for the project. Ms. Lane said 
yes. 

Don Hyyppa (72:A:IB9), Administrator, Parks Division, 
FW&P said he believes the legality issue depends on 
what funding source is used for the project. He said 
he is uneasy about using Coal Tax Park Acquisition 
funds even if there is a precedent for doing so. He 
said the Park's Coal Tax Property Law states that 
properties purchased with the money are for the State 
Park System and must comply with the statutes that 
pertain to the State Park System. He said problems may 
occur when the property is turned over to Fort Benton 
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and is not part of the park system. Mr. Hyyppa said he 
is also uneasy about negotiating a price for the 
property in an open-ended manner. Senator Tveit 
(72:A:220) said the price of the property is already 
established and there will be no need for negotiations. 
Mr. Hyyppa said he was responding to Ms. Lane's recom­
mendation to get a fair market value for the property. 
Senator Tveit said the Legislature will set the price 
the property will be purchased for, not FW&P. 

DEPARTMENT OF INSTITUTIONS, FORENSIC UNIT: Chairman 
Thoft (72:A:238) explained the two funding proposals 
for this project. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:A:262) asked what money 
is presently available for the project. Madalyn 
Quinlan (72:A:266) gave mewbers information on capital 
construction projects which have been approved for 
funding, funds available in the Long-Range Building 
cash account and the funding options for the forensic 
unit (EXHIBIT 2). 

Representative Bardanouve (7?:A:3l9) asked Ms. Quinlan 
where additional funding in Option A would come from. 
Ms. Quinlan said other projects in the Capital Con­
struction Program would have to be cut. 

Senator Van Valkcnburg (72:A:325) said he feels the 
committee is within striking distance of funding the 
project this session and should try to do so, rather 
than, coming back in the 1987 Session for more money. 
Representative Bardanouve (72:A:329) said he agreed 
with the Senator on funding the project this session, 
but he said he is nervous about using a 5% inflation 
rate. 

Chairman Thoft (72:A:348) said if the committee picks 
Option B the accumulated interest on the fund will be 
larger and there is only on year difference in the time 
frame of the project. Representative Bardanouve said 
he would like to do the project this year and Sena~or 
Van Valkenburg said there is a difference of one year 
and one Legislature in the options. Chairman Thoft 
said he does not want to cut another $364,000 out of 
projects. Senator Van Valkenburq (72:A=373) said the 
$250,000 for capitol parking improvements could easily 
be postponed. Representative Bardanouve (72:A:377) 
said the amount to be raised does not have ~o be taken 
entirely from one project. He said $50,000 apiece can 
be cut from the Energy Retrofit Project, the Asbestos 
Abatement Project or the Fire Protection Project and 
they will still be continued in some form. Chairman 
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Thoft (72:A:386) said there is no absolute crisis about 
doing the Forensic Unit in one session. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:A:407) moved the commit­
tee accept Option A for funding of the Forensic Unit. 
Representative Ernst (72:A:426) said he would like to 
see where cuts will be made to make up the additional 
funding before he votes. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:A:429) suggested the DOA 
project for parking improvements ($248,680) be cut. He 
also said Mrs. Feaver and Marvin Eicholtz indicated 
yesterday there is a good possibility of having 
$500,000 in additional interest earnings on the 
Long-Range Building Cash Account. Senator Van 
Valkenburg said the committee can include language in 
the bill which will allow any additional interest to be 
spent on thin project. He also suggested using the 
Capital Land Grant Account for funding a portion of the 
Fire Protection Project on the capital grounds o~ for a 
portion of the Asbestos Abatement Project. He said he 
believes there is enough money available in other areas 
to fund some projects, and therefore, free up money for 
the forensic project. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:A:47l) said he agrees 
with Senator Van Valkenburq, but he would like the 
Architecture and Engineering Division (A&E) to recom­
mend where it feels cuts can be made. He said he 
believes A&E can do this in a more professional manner 
than the committee. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:A:516) made a substitute 
motion to have the Architecture and Engineering Divi­
sion present the committee with suggestions on where 
reductions, amounting to $419,000, should come from, 
within the Long-Range Building Cash Program. 

Chairman Thoft (72:A:532) asked if there is money 
available in the Capital Land Grant Account for funding 
some of the projects. Tom O'Connell (72:A:536), Chief, 
Facility Planning Burea, DOA said there is a small 
balance of about S200,000 in the Capital Land Grant 
Account. He said some of this balance will be used to 
retire the bonds on the Capitol Renovation Project. He 
said there is a balance of $4.9 million in the account 
for the Capitol Renovation Project, but unless this is 
reappropriated it cannot be used for the project. 

Chairman Thoft (72:A:577) suggested language should be 
drafted to the effect that if there is excess interest 
earnings on the Capital Land Grant Account it should be 
used for parking improvements at the Capitol. 
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Mr. O'Connell (72:A:580) asked if committee is refer­
ring to the 5% inflation factor in Option A for funding 
of the Forensic Unit. Chairman Thoft said yes. 

ReprAsentative Bardanouve's substitute motion passed 
unanimously. 

DEPARTMENT OF FISH, WILDLIFE AND PARKS, COAL TAX PARK 
ACQUISITIONS 

Kleffner/Child Ranch, Helena: Senator Fuller 
(7~:A:642) said he met with Mr. Hyyppa, James Flynn 
(Director, FW&P) and Mr. Kleffner, 2nd they have agreed 
on what would be the optimum park proposal for the 
Kleffner Ranch. He said FW&P r~comrnends keeping the 
buildings, the streambed and 48 acres. He presented 
tW9 options for buying the ranch: 1) buy the entire 
package for $500,000, without any contribution from Mr. 
Kleffner for a maintenance trust; or 2) put a 
downpayment of $50,000 (fund balance in the Coal Tax 
Park Acquisition Account) on the land. Senator Fuller 
said Mr. Kleffner said he will consider the second 
option if the downpayment is $100,000. Mr. Kleffner 
dOAS not feel he can tie the property up for 2 years 
for anything less than $100,000. Senator Fuller said 
the pUblicity on the site as a park has stirred up 
several other prospective buyprs for the property. 

Chairwan Thoft (72:A:706) said the $100,000 is earnAst 
money on the propArty and will obligate the next 
session for the purchase of the property. 

Senator Fuller (72:B:012) said if House Bill 2 passes, 
the department will not be requesting money for park 
maintenance next session and funds will be available 
for park acquisitions. 

Senator Tveit (72:B:024) madA a motion to not purchase 
the Kleffner Ranch as a state park, with the under­
standing that the Department of Fish, wildlife and 
Parks can negotiate with Mr. Kleffner during the 
interim on a purchase price for the propArty. Chairman 
Thoft (72:B:063) asked for a roll call vote. The 
motion failed due to a tie vote. 

Senator Fuller (72:B:071) made a motion to authorize 
FW&P, through a cOMbination of funding source~, includ­
ing $35,500 from the Cultural and Aesthetic Program to 
offer Mr. Kleffner $100,000 as a downpayment on his 
ranch. 

Senator Van VRlkAnburg (72:B:081) said this motion 
really gives the state an option to buy the ranch. He 
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asked what the sale price of the ranch will be under 
this option. Senator Fuller (72:B:084) said his offer 
today was for $500,000, but this can be negotiated. 

Chairman Thoft (72:B:089) asked for a roll call vote. 
The motion failed due to a tie vote. 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE LANDS, FIRE CREW QUARTERS: Senator 
Van Valkenburg (72:B:109) moved the committee approve 
$44,000 for the Department of State Lands fire crew 
quarters. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:113) asked if Mr. 
O'Connell had comments to make concerning this project. 

Mr. O'Connell (72:B~115) said this project was included 
in State Lands large.r request in the building program 
and it was not recommended for funding by A&E. He said 
the Department of State Lands likes to do many small 
projects with its own personnel. This is in direct 
conflict with the bidding process A&E must follow and 
becomes a legal nightmare. Mr. O'Connell said problems 
do exist with the fire crew quarters, but perhaps the 
money should be in State. Lands operating budget so that 
it can do the work without going through a bidding 
procedure. He said if the money is appropriated for 
the project, A&R will bid the job and this will make 
the Department of State Lands unhappy, but it will get 
the project done. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:B:135) asked if the funds 
can be appropriated directly to the Department of State 
Lands. Mr. O'Connell said if the money is put in the 
operating budget State Lands can do the projec~ without 
A&E's specific requirements for construction. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:B:153) made a substitutp 
motion to appropriate funds, for the fire crew quar­
ters, directly to the Department of State Lands. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:155) made a substitute 
motion to approve an appropriation of $44,000, from the 
Capital Construction Program, as other funds to the 
Department of State Lands in the general appropriations 
bill. The motion passed unanimously. 

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION CASH PROGRAM, RE11AINING REQUESTS: 
Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:179) made a motion to 
approve the remaining requests in the Capital Construc­
tion Cash Program, except the Fort Benton Agricultural 
Museum and the. Montana State University (MSU) and 
Eastern Montana College (EMC) Brick Repair Projects. 
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The motion passed. Representative Ernst voted no on 
this motion. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:201) made a motion to 
reconsider the comrnittee'R action on his previous 
motion. The motion passed. Representative Bardanouve 
voted no on this notion. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:212.) made a motion to 
approve the remaining requests, except the Fort Benton 
Agricultural Museum, the MSU and EMC Brick Rppair 
Projects and the Center for the Aged laundry improve­
ments. The motion passed unanimouRly. 

DEPARTMENT OF INSTITUTIONS, CENTER FOR THE AGED LAUNDRY 
IMPROVEMENTS: Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:218) moved 
to approve funding for the Center for the Aged Laundry 
Improvements Project. 

Representative Ernst said there is a commercial laundry 
in Lewistown which would like to contract with the 
center for its laundry needs. Carroll South 
(72:R:236), Director, Department of Institutions said 
the center will have to do a significant amount of 
remodeling even if the laundry services are contracted 
out. 

The motion passed. Representative Ernst voted no on 
the motion. 

MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY, BRICK REPAIR ON JOHNSON AND 
WILSON HALLS: Representative Bardanouve (72:B:253) 
moved the Montana State University (MSU) brick repair 
project be approved. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B;256) asked if a portion of 
the project can be done to see if the proposed repairs 
will actually be a solution to the existing problem. 
Phil Hauck (72:B:267), Administrator, A&E, DOA said 
problems with the proposed repairs may not surface for 
many years. He said he does not believe the project 
can be scaled down. 

Senator Tveit (72:B:272) asked what will hold the 
bricks in place when the anchors needed are not in the 
building. Mr. Hauck said this project will reanchor 
the bricks on the entire building. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:296) said he will vote no 
on this notion because he thinks, if the project has to 
be done, it should be included in a bonding program 
which deals with other university system requests. He 
said he is introducing a bill which will create such a 
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bonding program. Senator Van Valkenburg said his bill 
provides for a funding source for the bonding program 
and he feels this project should be included in the 
program, if his bill passes. This will make money 
available in the Long-Range Building Cash Account for 
other projects which also need to be done. 

Senator Fuller (72:B:329) said he is in agreement with 
Senator Van Valkenburg. He said he will also vote 
against the motion and hope that a bonding program is 
created. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:B:334) asked if the 
bonding bill will provide a source of revenue to pay 
off the bonds. Senator Van Valkenburg said yes. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:B:340) amended his 
original motion to include a proviso which will delete 
the project from the Long-Range Building Cash Proqram, 
if there is anothe~ funding source available. 

The motion passed. Senator Tveit voted no on the 
motion. 

EASTERN MONTANA COLLEGE, BRICK REPAIR PROJECT: 
Representatiave Bardanouve (72:B:404) moved that the 
funding for the brick repair project at Eastern Montana 
College DO NOT PASS. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:406) sain there is the 
risk of having an even larger expenditure for brick 
repair if this project is not done now. 

Chairman Thoft (72:B:411) asked if the bricks are 
anchored to the wall of the building. Mr. Hauck said 
they are as far as A&E knows. Mr. Hauck said A&E did 
review the project, but did not feel it should be 
included in the priority list. He also said it will 
need to be repaired in the future. 

Chairman Thoft (72:B:422) said he will oppose the 
motion based on the testimony given at the committee 
hearing. Representative Ernst asked what the $25,000 
will be uRed for. Chaimran Thoft and Mr. Hauck said it 
will be used to cap the parapets to prevent water from 
running down the face of the bricks. 

Chairman Thoft (72:B:442) asked for a roll call vote. 
The ~otion failed. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:448) made a motion to 
reverse the vote on the previous motion and adopt the 
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Eastern Montana College Brick Repair Project. The 
motion passed unanimously. 

AGRICULTUP~L MUSEUM, FORT BENTON: Senator Fuller 
(72:B:453) asked if the question about the legality of 
using Coal Tax Park Acquisition funds for this project 
has been reviewed. Chairman Thoft said yes, the state 
will o~m the building and lease it to Fort Benton for 
$1.00 per year. He (72:B:459) said apparently there 
are no legal problems with doing this. 

Representative Bardanouve (72:B:462) repeated his 
question about the state's liability on the property. 
My Hyyppa said he speculates that, if the state chose, 
it could cover the liability or have the city of Fort 
Benton provide for liability insurance. Chairman Thoft 
asked if FW&P can make the decision on who is responsi­
ble for liability insurance. Mr. Hyy~pa said if the 
responsibility is assigned to the department it can 
make the decision. Representative Bardanouve suggested 
it be written into the bill. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (72:B:483) said he doe~ not 
believe it is correct to say there is no legal problem 
with appropriating money from the Coal Tax Park Acqui­
sition Trust. He said he thinks the question of buying 
property and leasing it for $1.00 a year could still be 
considered an appropriation for private purposes. 

Chairman Thoft (72:B:490) said the state will own the 
building. Senator Van Valkenburg asked how lonq the 
building "vill be leased. Chairman Thoft said the 
length of the lease will be left up to the discretion 
of FW&P. 

Senator Tveit (72:B:562) made a motion to apply the 
$35,000 in the Cultural and Aesthetic Program toward 
the purchase of property for the agricultural museum, 
,..,i th the community of Fort Benton to provide matching 
funds of $35,000 toward the purchase. 

Senator Fuller (77:B:568) said he helieve~ the Fort 
Benton proiect will be done whether the state is 
involved in it or not. He said it really bothers him 
that this project will be funded and it did not go 
through the proper process of being reviewed by A&E, 
FW&P or the Cultural and Aesthetic Program. He said he 
is not speaking toward the merits of the project, but 
feels it is inappropriate to not follow the process 
that other projects were submitted through. 

Chairman Thoft (7~:B:599) asked if there was a deadline 
for park acquisition proposals. Mr. Flynn said yes. 
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He said FW&P advertises for submission of proposals 
which must be received by a particular deadline. 

Chairman Thoft (72:B:623) asked for a roll call vote. 
The motion passed. 

Senator Tveit (72:B:642) moved $55,000 be allocated, 
from the Long-Range Building Cash Account, for the 
purchase of a museum site in Fort Benton. Chairman 
Thoft (72:B:652) asked for a roll call vote. The 
motion passed. 

LONG-RANGE BUILDING APPROPRIATIONS BILL, PROPOSED 
LANGUAGE: Tom O'Connell (73:A:008) gave members a copy 
of the language proposed by the Department of Institu­
tions (DOl) for the Long-Range Building Appropriations 
Bill (EXHIBIT 3). He said one change was made to the 
original language on page 2, Section 4. One sentence 
was added concerning the proper accounting entity that 
land proceeds should be deposited in. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:02l) made a motion to 
adopt the proposed language. 

Tom O'Connell (73:A:025) said the New Section 5, on the 
last page of the proposed language, is no longer needed 
for the Forensic Unit if funds are appropriated this 
session for the project. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:048) made a substitute 
motion to adopt the first three pages of the proposed 
language. Chairman Thoft asked Senator Van Valkenburg 
to rephrase his motion to delete Section 5. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:054) made a substitute 
motion to delete the New Section 5, in the proposed 
language, and to adopt the remaining proposed language. 
The motion passed unanimously. 

Tom O'Connell (73:A:06l) gave the committee copies of 
the new proposed language for major maintenance plans 
(EXHIBIT 4). Mr. O'Connell said A&E will decide which 
buildings it should receive major maintenance plans on. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:092) made a motion to 
adopt the proposed language on a major maintenance 
plan. 

Chairman Thoft (73:A:099) asked why the malar mainte­
nance plan could not cover ten years with costs pro­
jected for two of the ten years. Mr. O'Connell said 
the building program covers a six year period and A&E 
feels it will get a better agency response if both the 
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maintenanc~ and building plans are for the same number 
of y~ars. 

The motion passed unanimously. 

DEPARTHENT OF MILITARY AFFAIRS, ADDITIONAL FEDERAL 
SPENDING AUTHORITY ORGANIZATIONAL MAINTENANCE SHOP: 
Ralph DeCunzo (73:A:119), Director Facilities Mainte­
nance, Department of Military Affairs (DOMA) gave 
members information on increasing DO~ffi's federal 
spending authority (EXHIBIT 5). He said DOMA would 
like to increase its spending authority through a 
budget amendment pror.ess. 

Representative Bardanouve (73:A:139) asked if the ratio 
of federal dollars was increased. Mr. DeCunzo said the 
ratio has not been changed, but the federal government 
will participate in more of the project than originally 
indicated. Since the federal government is willing to 
participate in more of the project, the department's 
federal spending authority must be increased. Mr. 
DeCunzo said DO~ffi has state matching funds available 
for the additional federal dollars. 

Representative Bardanouve (73:A:148) asked if DOMA is 
spending more than was originally appropriated. Mr. 
DeCunzo said the department is asking for the authority 
to spend more federal dollars than were appropriated in 
the last session. Representative Bardanouve said if 
DOMA is spending more federal money there should be a 
reversion of $150,000 of state money. Mr. DeCunzo said 
state money cannot be reverted in the place of federal 
money. 

Chairman Thoft (73:A:174) said the issue before the 
committee is if the project warrants the additional 
expenditure of federal dollars. Mr. DeCunzo said yes, 
because the project was cut back in the last session 
prior to being approved. 

Representative Bardanouve (73:A:201) made a motion to 
adopt the Department of Military Affairs budget amend­
ment for $150,000 of additional federal spending 
authority. 

Representative Bardanouve asked what change orders have 
been approved on this project. Mr. Hauck said there 
were quite a few change orders due to receiving very 
favorable bids on the project. Some aspects of the 
project which were cut earlier can now be done. Ellen 
Feaver (73:A:223), Director, DOA said she is familiar 
with the change order. They were made for a variety of 
rpasons, all of which are legitimate. 
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The motion passed unRnimously. 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE, PLANNING FUNDS FOR THE CENTEN­
NIAL CENTER: Representative Bardanouve (73:A:257) 
asked what the final cost ,,,ill be for the Centennial 
Center. Mr. O'Connell said the preliminary cost 
estimate is for $4.6 million. He said nothing definite 
has been decided on how to fund the project. Mrs. 
Feaver said the Governor and Keith Colbo have said they 
can raise $2.0 million in private donations for the 
center. This amount roughly equates to the amount of 
floor space which will be provided for product dis­
plays. She said FW&P will lease some of the space and 
licen~e fees will pay for lease charges. Mrs. Feaver 
said $500,000 will be the remaining cost which is to 
come from the Long-Range Building Cash Program. She 
said DOA proposes a $2.4 million bond issue for the 
1987 Session and the debt service on the bonds would be 
paid from license revenues and the Capital Land Grant 
Account. She said the Capital Land Grant Accou~t, 
starting vTith the 1989 biennium, \-Till have enough funds 
for additional debt service. DOA feels $158,000 a year 
can be taken from the Capital Land Grant Acr.ount to 
service bonds for the center. 

Chairman Thoft (73:A:312) asked if this project and the 
Capitol Renovation will be competing for the funds in 
the account. Mrs. Feaver said the income in the 
Capital Land Grant Account is small and she feels 
$158,000 a year is all that can be used for anyone 
purpose. 

Senator Fuller (73:A:330) moved to approve $25,000 for 
planning of the Centennial Center. 

Chairman Thoft (73:A:339) said this motion will obli­
gate money in the future for r.onstruction of the 
project. Senator Van Valkenburg said there is no 
obligation involved. The committee is just approving 
planning money. Representative Bardanouve (73:A:343) 
said usually when money is spent for planning, an 
obligation to build follows. Senator Van Valkenburg 
(73:A:352) said the motion will appropriate $25,000 for 
planning and in essence allow for additional funds to 
be sought for planning. 

Chairman Thoft (73:A:358) asked for a roll call vote. 
The motion passed. 

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, WATER 
DEVELOPMEN~ PROGRAM: Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:373) 
asked Carnlee Cheney to present the committee with 
additional information on the Bozeman Fan project 
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(#36). Caralee Cheney (73:A:383), Chief, Water Devel­
opment Bureau, Department of Natural Resources and 
Conservation (DNRC) said the project budget is request­
ing $10,000 for seismic equipmp.nt. The project will 
need two seismic rigs, one of which is being donated by 
MSU and a second will be purchased. Thp. option of 
leasing the second truck is more expensive than buying 
a t~uck because of the scarcity of the equipment. She 
said the rest of the equipment budget ($47,000) is for 
\vell drilling and pumping, report. publication and 
computer tine. 

Representative Bardanouve (73:A:396) asked how long it 
will take to complete the project. Ms. Cheney said two 
years. She said the applicants have looked into using 
seismic p.quipment owned by the Bureau of Mines, but the 
bureau will need their equipment at the same time as 
this project will need it. Representative Bardanouve 
askp.d what the $10,000 will be buying. Ms. Cheney said 
thp applicants will be refabricating a trailer and 
building the seismic equipment to put on it. 

Madalyn Quinlan (73:A:427) went through the Water 
Development projects which the committee opleted or 
reduced in funding. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:447) asked Ms. Cheney to 
explain the Water Resources Research Center at MSU. He 
said it seems to him as though thp. center has alot in 
common \7i th many of the \vater development studies. Ms. 
Cheney said the rp.search center uses federal dollars, 
which arp. matched hy state money, to fund university 
research projects. The center has a committee which 
reviews project applications from the university 
system. She said the center does fund the same tvpe of 
projp.cts as the Water Development Program. She said 
the center tends to fund purely research projects which 
do not necessarily have a specific application. They 
also have a limited amount of funding. Ms. Chp.ney said 
she thinks the cp.nter only funds 5 to 6 projects a year 
for $20,000 each. Ms. Cheney said the Watp.r Develop­
ment Program will not fund purely research proj~cts 
unless they benefit the p.ntire state. 

During a break Don Hyyppa gave members information 
about the Gartside Dam projp.ct (#28) (EXHIBIT 6). 

DEPARTHF.NT OF FISH, ~VILDLIFE AND PARKS, COAL TAX PARK 
ACQUISITION TRUST 

Agricultural Museum, Fort Benton: In discussion about 
finding $125,000 in funding for the agricultural museum 
in Fort Benton, Mr. Hyyppa was asked if any of the park 
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maintenance projects can be reduced. Don Hyyppa 
(73:A:497) explained that the Glen lake maintenance 
could be done in phases. Chairman Thoft (73:A:501) 
said he thinks it needs to be determined how contami­
nated the Glen Lake area is before the entire project 
is done. Chairman Thoft asked if the project funding 
can be reduced by $125,000. 

Hr. Hyyppa said he would suggest the committee use the 
estimated cash balance in the park acquisition trust 
($50,000) and reduce the Glen Lake appropriation by 
$75,000. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:537) made a motion to 
delete $75,000 from the earlier approved sum for the 
Glen Lake Improvement Proiect, which was to come from 
the Coal Tax Park Acquisition Trust. The motion passed 
unanimously. 

Senator Van Valkenbu~g (73:A:549) moved to authorize 
$125,000, from the Coal Tax Park Acquisition Trust, for 
the purchase of a site, at Fort Benton, for use as an 
agricultural museum, and authorizing further that such 
site is to be leased to the city of Fort Benton for 
continued operation and maintenance. 

Chairman Thoft (73:A:564) said it is his understanding 
that the later part of Senator Van Valkeburg's motion 
should be amendments to House Bill 509. He said 
Representative Manuel will have to carry the bill with 
the understanding that the money for the purchase has 
been rF'!served. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:577) agreed to delete the 
portion of his motion concerning leasing, maintenance 
and operation of the site. The motion passed unani­
mously. 

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, WATER 
DEVELOPMENT PROJECTS 

Senator Van Valkenburg (73:A:654) said in regard to the 
Water Resources Research Center at MSU, he feels the 
committee should be interested in a possible duplica­
tion of effort by the cente~ and the Water Development 
Program. He asked Ms. Cheney to get more information 
on the center. 

Chairman Thoft (73:B:024) asked if groundwater study 
projects and the Groundwater Research Center at Montana 
Tech study the same issues. Caralee Cheney (73:B:026) 
said the Bozeman Fan Project and the Missoula Aquifer 
Study are separate pro1ects from the studies heing 
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performed at Montana Tech. She said the two projects 
could compete for Water Resources Research Center 
monies, but that money is quite limited and the grants 
are much smaller than what is needed for these two 
projects. If the projects are deleted from the Water 
Development Program, the chances of them being picked 
up by other sources is not good. 

Senator Tveit (73:B:038) said water studies are needed 
throughout the state and the location of the project 
does not matter. 

Chairman Thoft (73:B:049) asked what will be studied in 
the Missoula project. Ms. Cheney said the project will 
study draw down effects on the Missoula aquifer, which 
is the city's only water source. Senator Van 
Valkenburg said the r.ity is concerned about possible 
contamination of this source because there are 35,000 
people living outside Missoula who use septic systems 
for disposal of sewage. 

Representative Bardanouve (73:B:065) moved to approve 
$50,000 for the Bozeman Fan project. Senator Van 
Valkenburg (73:B:072) said he would ask Representative 
Bardanouve to withdraw his motion until the entire 
committee can be present to vote on it. (Representa­
tive Ernst was presenting a bill in another committee.) 
Chairman Thoft agreed that all members should be 
present before voting on the motion. 

Chairman Thoft (73:A:I00) asked Ms. Cheney to see if 
the Bozeman Fan and Missoula Aquifer Study could be 
done for less money. She said DNRC has looked at all 
of these projects in terms of scope and they have been 
cut back as far as possible, without redefining the 
studies. 

There being no further business before the subcoMmittee 
the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m. 

ROBERT THOFT~ Chairman 
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DAILY ROLL CALL 

LONG RANGE PLANNING SUB COHMITTEE 

49th LEGISLATIVE SESSION -- 1985 

Date March 8, 1985 

------------------------------- ------------ -----------------------
NM1E PRESENT ABSENT EXCUSED 

Rep. Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

Sen. Fred Van Valkenburg, Vice Chair X 

Sen. Dave Fuller X 

Sen. Larry Tveit I X 

Rep. Francis Bardanouve 
I X 

Rep. Gene Ernst X I 

I 
I I 
I I 

I I 
i 

I 1 
I 

I 

I I 

I 
I I 

I I 

I I I 
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I I I 

! I i 
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I I 
I 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCOMMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 

DATE . March 8, 1985 

NAME 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, Vice 
Senator Larry Tveit- . . 

Senator Dave Fuller 
. Repr.esentative Gene Ernst 
Representative Francis Bardanouve 

Forensic Unit 
BILL NO. Option A 

~----------------

AYE 

Chairman X 
- . X 

X 
X 
X 

Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman 
.. --~~ . -

-- -," --- .---. 

- - - .. 

. 
. .. . 

.. 

_. _._---" _."-- .- - . - - . - -.- -

. 

I 

Janet Pal1ister Robert Thoft 

TIME 

Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

8:30a.m. 

NAY 

X 
... - - -

.. -

--

- - - ---

Motion: A substitute notion to have the Architecture and Engineering Division 

present the carrmittee with suggestions on where reductions, amounting to 

$419,000, should cane fran, wi thin the Long-Range Building Cash Program. 

CS-3l 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCOMMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 
Park Acquisition 

DATE March 8, 1985 BILL NO. Kleffner/Child Ranch TIME 8:39 a.m. 

NAME AYE NAY 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, Vice Chairman X 

Senator Larry Tveit X 
Senator Dave Fuller .x 

Representative Gene Ernst X 
Reoresentative Francis Bardanouve X 
Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

. 

t 

Janet Pallister Robert Thoft 
Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

Motion: To not purchase the Kleffner Ranch as a state park, with the under-

standing that the Depa.rt:Irent of Fish, Wildlife and Parks can negotiate with 

Mr. Kleffner during the interim on a purchase price for the property. 

CS-3l 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCOMMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 
Park Acquisition 

DATE March 8, 1985 BILL NO. Kleffner/Child RanchTIME 8:45 a.m. 

NAME AYE NAY 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, Vice Chairman X 
Senator Larry Tveit X 
Senator Dave Fuller X 
Representative Gene Ernst X 
Representative Francis Bardanouve X 
Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

. 

t 

Janet Pallister Robert Thoft 
Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

Motion: To authorize the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks, through a 

ccmbination of funding sources, including $35,500 from the Cultural and 

Aesthetic Program, to offer Mr. Kleffner $100,000 as a dawnpayrnent on his ranch. 

CS-3l 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCONMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 

DATE March 8, 1985 BILL NO. Centermial Center TIME 9: 50 a.m. 

NAME AYE NAY 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, Vice Chairman X 
Senator Larry Tveit X 

Senator Dave Fuller X 
Representative Gene Ernst X 

Representative Francis Bardanouve X 
Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

. 

I 
Janet Pallister Robert Thoft 
Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

Motion: To approve $25,000 for planning of the Centennial Center. 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCOMMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 

DATE March 8, 1985 
Long-P.ange Building Cash Program 

BILL NO. funds for Ft. Benton TIME 

NAME AYE 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, Vice Chairman X 
Senator Larry Tveit X 
Senator Dave Fuller X 
Representative Gene Ernst X 
Representative Francis Bardanouve X 
Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

. 

Janet Pallister Robert Thoft 
Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

Motion: $55,000 be allocated fran the Long-Range Building Cash Account, 

for the purchase of a museum site in Fort Benton. 

CS-3l 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCOMMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 

DATE Harch 8, 1985 

NAME 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, 
Senator Larry Tveit 
Senator Dave Fuller 
Representative Gene Ernst 

CuI tural & Aesthetic 
BILL NO. Funds for Ft. BentonTIME 

AYE 

Vice Chairman 
X 

X 
Representative Francis Bardanouve X 
Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

. 

I 
Janet Pallister Robert Thoft 

Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

NAY 

X 

X 

Motion: To apply the $35,000 in the Cultural and Aesthetic Program toward the 

purchase of property for the agricultural museum, with the carmunity of 

Fort Benton to provide matching funds of $35,000 toward the purchase. 

CS-31 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCOMMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 
Eastern Hontana College 

DATE March 8, 1985 BILL NO. Brick Repair TIME 

NAME AYE NAY 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg. Vice Chairman X 
Senator Larry Tveit X 

Senator Dave Fuller X 
Representative Gene Ernst X 
Representative Francis Bardanouve X 
Representative Robert Thoft. Chairman X 

. 

I 
Janet Pallister Robert Thoft 

Secretary. Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

Motion: That the funding for the brick repair project at Eastern Montana 

College DO NOT PASS. 

CS-31 
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MONTANA ARTS COUNCIL 

TED SCHWINDEN, GOVERNOR 

(;~~~) - STATE OF MONTANA-----

TO: 
FROM: 
RE: 

(406) 444-6430 HELENA, MONTANA 59620 

March 6, 1985 

Madalyn Quinlan, Legislative Fiscal Analyst ;tt;6l;.:ti-- ... -
Bill pratt, Director of Organizational service~t'(7) 
Contingencies for 1986-1987 Cultural and Aesthetic 
Project Grants 

I will be out of town till March 18, so I thought I'd better get 
this information over to you. I'd suggest checking them gainst 
the committee's minutes. 

Appl. Organization 
88 Univ. of MT-MT Humor 

89 Clack Musuem-

Contingency 
No Funding 

For expenses associated with 
archaeology 

90 Yellowstone Chamber Players Funds to support only concerts 
outside Billings 

91 Garfield Co. Museum No Contingencies 

92 Helena Trad. Jazz Soc. No Funding 

93 Paris Gibson Square For exhi~it and catalogue 

94 Fox Theatre Corporation No Contingencies 

95 Helena Film Society No Contingencies 

96 Eastern MT College-Barstow C&A grants should not be 
considered a continuing source 
of funds to care for the 
collection. EMC should consider 
the cost of receiving a gift 
prior to acceptance, and these 
collections should become a 
"bona fide" responsibility of 
the college. 

97 Eastern MT College- No Funding 
Gallery Expansion 

98 Owl Creek Press No Funding 

99 Butte Arts Chateau Restricted to antique furniture 
restoration 

AN EOUAL OPPORTUNITY E'-fPLOVEF! 



P. 2 cultural and Aesthetic project Grant Contingencies 

100 Shakespeare in the Parks No Contingencies 

101 Lambrecht, Richard No Funding 

102 Garnet Preservation Assoc. Contingent upon raising of 
$10,000 in cash match. Funds 
must go to non-profit 
organization. 

103 Copper Village Museum Contingent as match for 
application to Urban 
Development Action Grant and/or 
Block Grant programs and other 
sources sufficient to complete 
the project. 

104 MT School of Creative Arts CAPAC suggests use of 
consultant to refine focus, 
develop marketing plan and 
determine realistic level of 
service. CAPAC members Jim Poor 
and Arnie Malina are available 
for assistance. 

105 Fort Peck Tribes Grant to be handled through Ft. 
Peck Archives 

106 Growth Through Art No Contingencies 

107 Ad Hoc Comm. for MT 

108 Culbertson Library Board 

Grant for committee travel, 
typing of manuscript, 
copyrights, releases, and 
commission fees. $2,500 to each 
of the two co-editors. 
Contingent upon Northern 
Montana College Foundation or 
other responsible body 
acceptable to MAC to handle 
funds after grant period is 
complete. 

Contingent upon contacting the 
State Historic Preservation 
(SHPO) office to determine 
eligibility of their building 
for designation on National 
Register of Historic Sites. If 
eligible, must comply with 
National Standards. To release 
funds, MAC will need proof of 
contact with SHPO and 
compliance with standards for 
conservation and remodeling if 
deemed necessary by SHPO. If 
not eligible, project may 
proceed as outlined in 
proposal. 



P. 3 Cultural and Aesthetic project Grant Contingencies 

109 

110 

III 

112 

113 

Very Special Arts MT 

Montana Historical Soc. 

Helena Civic Center 

Young Audiences 

MT Art Gallery Directors 
Association 

No Contingencies 

Contingent upon purchase of 
ranch by state 

For purchase of the sound 
shell. Contingent upon $25,000 
in local government cash match 

No Contingencies 

Funding for mounting of two 
exhibits--Montana Neon and one 
other 

114 MT Performing Arts Consort. No Contingencies 

115 Carbon Co. Historical Soc. 

116 KUFM-MT Gallery 

117 Broadway 215 

118 Laurie Hill Library 

119 Lewistown Art Center 

120 Broadwater Productions 

121 Howard, Stanley W. 

122 

123 

124 

MT Assoc. of Symph. Orchs. 

Madison Co.-Watkins Museum 

Stacey Histor., Cultur. 
and Memorial Hall 

No Contingencies 

No Contingencies 

No Contingencies 

No Contingencies 

No Funding 

No Funding 

No Funding 

For consultant expenses 

No Funding 

Funds limited to museum part of 
building 

125 MT Inter-Tribal Policy Brd. No Funding 

126 MSU-Fine Arts Gallery 

127. Bozeman Women's History 
Group 

128 Bigfork Summer Playhouse 

129 Custer Co. Art Ctr 

Not a continuing source of 
funds for the MSU collection 
received to date. MSU should 
consider the cost of receiving 
a gift prior to acceptance. The 
collection should become a 
"bona fide" program of the 
University. 

No Contingencies 

No Funding 

No Contingencies 



P. 4 Cultural and Aesthetic Project Grant Contingencies 

130 Hockaday Ctr. for the Arts Require that they contact the 
state Historic preservation 
Office (SHPO) regarding 
historical restoration 
standards and that they 
maintain contact with SHPO. MAC 
must receive proof of contact 
to release funds. 

131 Havre-Hill Co. Library Must contact State Historic 
Preservation Office (SHPO) for 
an appraisal of the old 
Carnegie Library. If it is 
determined possible, they 
should make an effort to find 
an appropriate reuse. MAC must 
receive proof of contact to 
release funds. 

132 KGLT-FM Grant contingent upon raising 
$9,100 in cash match by 7/1/86 

133 Powell Co. Museum & Arts No Funding 

134 Livingston Middle School No Funding 

135 Univ. of MT-Art Collection C & A grants should not be seen 
as a source of continuing funds 
for the U~ permanent 
collection. UM should consider 
the cost ,of receiving a gift 
prior to acceptance. The 
collection should become a 
"bona fide" program of the 
University. 

136 Rattlesnake Productions No Contingencies 

137 Huntley Project Grant to be used for 
interpretive presentation not 
for "warehousing" or storage. 
Funds can not be used to 
"construct a hill and landscape 
it with native grasses, 
flowers, shrubs and plants" 

138 Ctr. for Public Vision No Contingencies 

139 Dept. of Drama/Dance No Contingencies 
Magic Movers 

140 Polson City Library No Contingencies 



P. 5 Cultural and Aesthetic project Grant Contingencies 

141 

142 

143 

144 

145 

146 

147 

148 

149 

150 

151 

152 

153 

154 

155 

156 

157 

158 

159 

LOGON 

Upper Musselshell Histor. 
Society 

UM-MT Repertory Theatre 

Mineral Co. Mus. 

Montana Chorale 

Blaine Co. Public TV 

Watershed Foundation 

Huntley Project Schools 

Carbon Co. Arts Guild 

Rocky Boy Tribal H. S. 

Western Heritage Ctr. 

Renne Library 

Flathead Valley Comm. 
College 

Beall Park Art Center­
Energy Conservation 

Beall Park-Renovation 

Beall Park-program 

Butte-Silver Bow Library 

Yellowstone Art Center 

Ft. Peck Tribal Archives 

No Funding 

No Contingencies 

No Contingencies 

No Contingencies 

No Funding 

No Funding 

Funds contingent upon 
documentation that Mansfield 
acknowledges the project and 
that $50,000 in cash match is 
raised before C & A funds are 
released 

No Contingencies 

No Contingencies 

Grant for costs other than 
camera equipment purchase and 
travel 

No Contingencies 

No Contingencies 

No Funding 

No Contingencies 

No Funding 

No Funding 

No Funding 

Seed Grant to stimulate private 
donations for acquisitions 

Grant to be used for completion 
of comprehensive historical 
and pictorial record of Ft. 
Peck Assiniboin and Sioux 
tribes and the reservation. 
Contingent on cash match to 
complete project. 



P. 6 Cultural and Aesthetic Project Grant Contingencies 

160 Sunnyside Library No Funding 

161 Parmly-Billings Library No Funding- Return in two years 
with revised application after 
discussion with MAC 

162 Vigilante Players No Contingencies 

163 Golden Valley Historical No Funding - recommend they 
reapply for next biennium 

164 Sterling Restoration No Funding 

165 Archie Bray Foundation No Contingencies 

166 MSU-Dept. of Theatre Arts Funds for research and 
production of one script 

167 Reservation Wide Committee Funds for Montana Indian Art 
Show and marketing workshops 

168 St. Mary's Mission Histor. No Contingencies 
Preservation Trust 

169 MT Historical Society No Contingencies 
Oral History project 

170 MT Arts Council No Contingencies 

, 
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Capital Construction Projects 
Approved by the 

Long-Rnnge Planning Subcommittee 
as of March 7, 1985 

Agency 

I. Architecture r. Engineering 
Ranked Projects 

Dept. of MilitUj.~y Affairs 

1. Roof Replacements 

2. Ft. Harrison Main 

3. Indoor Firing Ranges 

4. Retrofit Facilities 

5. Armory Storage .A_dditions 

Organizational Shops 

6. Chinook 

7. Billings 

8. Kalispell 

9. Millonla 

10. Belgrade 

11. Culbertson 

12. Paint Armories and Shopts 

13. Vehicle Security Compnds. 

14. Federal Contingency Fund 

Total Dept. Military 

University System 

1. Replace Roofs 

2. Health and Safety 

3. l\'lajor Maintenance 

Affairs 

4. UM Electrical Distribution 

5. Brockman Center, NMC 

Total University Request 

Capital 
Projects Fund 

$ 292,580 

40,000 

22,600 

5,000 

10,600 

25,300 

70,300 

40,200 

40,200 

45,200 

25,200 

67,325 

24,750 

-0-

t!Q~=~gg 

$ 310,000 

421,400 

213,950 

550,000 

27,000 

~l:!:g~~:!:~gR 

Other 

$ 103,000 

1,845,000 

1,195,540 

150,000 

426,400 

532,000 

532,000 

562,800 

562,800 

562,800 

562,800 

71,775 

79,650 

200,000 

~~=ggg=ggg 

$ -0-

-0-

-(1-

550,000 

-0-

~==gg~:!:~R~ 

Exhibit ... ~ 
3,1,'85 
L-FA. 

Ga;nlan 

Total 

$ 395,580 

1,885,000 

1,218,140 

155,000 

437,000 

557,300 

602,300 

603,000 

603,000 

603,000 

588,000 

139,100 

104,400 

200,000 

~~R~g=~~~ 

$ 310,COO 

421,400 

213,950 

1,100,000 

27,000 

~~RZ~:!:~g~ 
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Capital Construction Projects 
Approved by the 

Long-Range Planning Subcommittee 
as of March 7, 1985 

Agency 

Department of Administration 

1. Fire Protection, Capitol 

2. Parking Improvements 

3. Energy Conservation Retrofit 

4. Asbestos Abatement 

Total Dept. of Administration 

Montana Historical Society 

1. Renovate Museum 

Montana School for the Deaf III Blind 

1. Roof Repair, Aspen Hall 

Department of Highways 

1. Highway Facilities Maint. 

2. Energy Retrofit, Butte Hdqtrs. 

3. North Section Facility, Billings 

4. Maintenance Garages 

5. Storage Building, Helena 

6. Sandhouses, 

Total Department of Highways 

Department of Commerce . 
1. Gallatin Co Airport Hoof 

Capital 
Projects Fund 

$360,778 

248,680 

-0-

250,000 

~~g~=~~~ 

\ 

$ -0-

-0-
, 

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

~==;g:-= 

Other 

$168,877 

-0-

400,000 

-0-

~gg~=~ZZ 

$ 750,000 

225,000 

130,000 

199,000 

113,000 

107,200 

~kg~~=~~R 

Total 

$ 52e,655 

248,680 

400,000 

250,000 

~J=42~~~g 

$ 750,000 

225,000 

130,000 

199,000 

113,000 

107,200 

~kg~~=~~ 



Capital Construction Projects 
Approved by the 

Long-Range Planning Subcommittee 
as of March 7, 1985 

Agency 
Capital 

Projects Fund 

Department of Institutions 

1. Roof Replacement at Boulder 
and Mountain View $ 

2. Expand Sewer System, Prison 

3. General l\laintenance, State Hospital 

4. Boiler Repair, lViT State Hosp. 
and Pine Hills 

5. Install New Flooring, Pine Hills 

6. Riprap Prickly Pear Creek, 
Mountain View 

Total Dept. of Institutions 

Department of Fish, Wildlife & Parks 

1. l'diles City Fish Hatchery 

2. Washoe Hatchery, Anaconda 

3. Big Springs Hatchery, Lewistown 

4. Regional Headquarters 

5. Fishing Access Site Protection 

6. Headquarters Building, Glasgow 

7. Wildlife Habitat Acquisition 

8. Fishing Site Acquisitions 

9. Deep Creek, IHissoula 

10. Boat Facilities 

11. Site Improvements 

12. FWP Agency Hdqtrs. 

$ 

18,500 

250,000 

61,470 

26,100 

9,900 

14,950 

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-, 

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

Other 

$ -0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

-0-

$4,900,000 

250,000 

3eO,000 

2,575,30e 

600,000 

30,000 

1,000,000 

600,000 

150,000 

1,197,000 

150,000 

11~,000 

Total 

$ 18,500 

250,000 

61,470 

26,100 

9,900 

14,950 

~-~~g=~~g 

$4,900,000 

250,000 

300,000 

2,575,300 

600,000 

30,000 

1,000,000 

600,000 

150,000 

1,197,000 

150,000 

112,000 
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Capital Construction Projects 
Approved by the 

Long-Pange Planning Subcommittee 
as of ~arch 7, 1985 

Agency 

FWP Continued 

13. Relocation of Sign Shop 

Capital 
Projects Fund 

$ -0-

14. Spring Meadow Lake Improvements -0-

15. Les l\~ason Development 

16. Glen Lake Improvements 

17. I.ake Elmo Improvements 

Total Fish, Wildlife, & Parks 

Department of Agriculture 

1. Envirnomental l\Ianagement Lab 
at MSU 

Total A & E Ranked Projects 

-0-

-0-

-0-

~===;;~;;=== 

Other 

$ 40,000 

125,000 

180,000 

165,000 

24,000 

~12=~~~=~QQ 

Total 

$ 40,000 

125,000 

180,000 

165,000 

24,000 

~!~.!og~~~~~ 

Approved by LRLP Subcommittee !g=g!~=~~~ ~~~=~~~=~~~ ~~g=g~~.!o~~~ 



LONG-RANGE PLANNING SUBCOMMITTEE 

Capital Construction Program 

Capital Project Funds 
1987 Biennium 

Revised Revenue Estimate: 
Projects Approved to Date (3-7-85): 
Funds Available for Appropriation: 

Remaining Requests: 
Fort Benton Agric. Museum 
Brick Repair at MSU 
Brick Repair at EMC 
Ag. Exp. Station, Farm Shop 
DSL-Fire Crew Qtrs. 
Publications and Graphics 
Center for the Aged Laundry 
MSP Warehouse W IEquipment 
MSP Expansion Equipment 
BRSH, Fire Protection 
BRSH, Remodel Cottage 16 

Total Additions 

Funds remaining for appropriation: 

mqleg: cp 3-7-5 

\ 

$10,587,167 
(3,619,683) 
6,967,484 

$ 125,000 
1,976,000 

25,000 
120,000 

44,000 
120,000 
215,000 
195,500 
189,000 

17,250 
33,400 



LONG-RANGE PLANNING SUBCOMMI7TEE 
Forensic Building Funding 

Option A: Full funding of the Fo:'ensic unit approved by 1985 Legislature 
(Bid Let 1/86) 

Inflation Rates: 

Total Project cosi: 
Funds Available: 

Additional Funding necessary 

1985 6% 
1986 10% 
1987 10% 

$6,369,777 
5,585,798 

to complete project ~==Z~~=~1:~ 

1985 5% 
1986 5% 
1987 5% 

$6,005,477 
5,585,798 

Difference: 

~~g~=~Q~ 

Option B: Incremental funding by 1985 and 1987 legislatures (Bid let 1/87) 

Inflation Rates: 

Total Project Cost: 1 
Funds Availalbe 1985: 

Appropriation required 
by 1987 legislature 

1985 6% 
1986 10% 
1987 10% 
1988 10% 

$6,817,200 
5,585,798 

, 

1985 5% 
1986 5% 
1987 5% 
1988 5% 

, $6,297,300 
5,585,798 

*Funds Available 1985: 1983 LRBP Appropriation 
1985 Funds Remaining: 

Difference: 

~g~~=~~~ 

$1,678,464 
3,907,334 



Revised 3/7/85 

Proposed lnng-uag-e for inclusion in the Appropriations Bill for the Long 
, Range Building Program 

~ cw Section: Section 1. Buildin g- Demolition. The Department of 
Administration mny solicit bids for demolition or sale and removal of the 
following buildings: 

Boulder River School and Hospital 

Building 
Name 

Cottage 
Old Admin. Building 
Old Laundry Storage 
Tire/Rubber Storage 
Garage 
Hog House 
Old Granary 
Turkey House 
Ranch House 
Garage 
Chicken House 
Old Machine Shed 
Root Cellar 

Montana Veterans Home 

Building 
Name 

Old Main & Annex 
Old Dorm 
Boiler Room 

Montana State Hospital 

Building 
Name 

Building 
Number 

5 
22 
2 
28 
4 
Ranch Building 
Ranch-· Building 
Ranch Building 
Ranch Building 
Ranch Building 
Ranch Building 
Ranch Building 
Ranch Building 

Building 
Number 

10 
3 
9 

Building 
Number 

Bolton 17 
Former Children's Unit 18 
Apartment Building" A" No #, North of #13 
W. S. Superintendent's residence 21 
Old Butcher Shop No #, North of Commissary #29 
Byron Hall 24 (Galen Campus) 
Former Lighthouse 22 
Maintenance Shop 6 
Lumber Storage 5 
Old Barn No #, West of Bldg. #6 

Pine Hills School 

Lewis and Clark Lodge 4 



The Director of the Department of Institutions must certify to 
the Department of Administration that each of the above buildings 
is surplus to the needs of the department and the state by reason 
of the building I sage, deteriorated physical condition, life! 
safety, or license deficiencies and has no residual economic or 
useful life. I f the cost of the deficiencies would preclude 
reasonable restoration and refurbishing efforts, the Director of 
the Department of Administration may grant an order to proceed 
with demolition on condition that: 

(a) a successful contractor or bidder agrees to demolish or 
remove the building and reclaim the building site based on the 
salvage value of the building itself; and 

(b) the demolition or removal of the building does not 
violate the provisions of the State Antiquities Act relative to 
established heritage properties under state ownership. 

New Section: Section 2. Use of Prison Industries in Demolition 
Proiects. The Director of the Department of Administration may 
permit the Director of the Department of Institutions to utilize 
the Prison Industry Program to demb,lish and remove '~selected 
institutional buildings listed in Section 1. The proceeds from 
the sale of salvageable material obtained through the demolition 
process shall be deposited in the Prison Industries Proprietary 
Rccount. Permission may only be granted after the Office of 
Budget and Program Planning and the Legislative Finance Committee 
determine that the proceeds from the sale of salvageable material 
will support the cost of demolition and removal. 

New Section: Section 3. Construction of MSP Warehouse. For the 
purposes of expediting the acquisition al).d 
warehouse building authorized in this bill, 
Institutions is given authority to use inmate 
the building ann is exempted, for the purposes 
project, from the provisions of 53-1-301(7). 

construction of a 
the Department of 
labor to construct 
of completing this 

New Section: Section 4. Sale of State Land at Montana State 
Prison. Pursuant to the provisions of 77-2-302 MCA requiring 
that the Board of Land Commissioners consult with an appropriate 
legisla ti ve committee prior to the sale of buildings formerly 
used bv a state institution, the Board is herebv authorized to 
sell t~e following properties, if it determines ~his sale to be 
in the best interest of the state. Sale proceeds shall be 
deposited in accounting entity 05007. The Board is authorized to 
pay costs of necessary surveys and appraisals and all other costs 
associated with the sale of land from the proceeds of the sale. 

(a) approximately 10 acres of land formerly known as the 
Bratten Ranch with approximately 14 structures. This property 
borders on main street in the City of Deer Lodge and the Montana 
Power Company substation and the Department of Highways garage in 
Deer Lodge, Montana. 

(b) approximately 10 acres of land formerly known as the 
Valiton Ranch located 1 mile south of the Deer Lodge City limits. 
Included on this property are seven out buildings and a duplex 
residence. 



(c) approximately! 
residence with detached two 
ly known as the Brick Yard 
Lodge, Montana. 

acre of land and a single family 
car garage. This property is common­
property, south of the city of Deer 

(d) approximately! acre of land and a single family 
resider.ce with detached garage located on the prison ranch about 
7 miles north of Deer Lodge on the frontage road. 

85L/223 



New Section: Section 5. Any excess revenues in the capital 
projects fund received over the amount appropriated 'herein are 
appropriated to the forensic building at Montana State Hospital 
in an amount not. to exceed $ -------------------

85L/223 



Section 1 

Proposed Language for 
Long-Range Building Appropriations Bill 

EKhibi+ -Il tf 
"3 -8-~5 
o t C.Of\fte..l t 

(6) "Major maintenance plan" means a 6-year schedule of anticipat­
ed major maintenance requirements and costs for the first two 
years of the schedule, developed for each state building, as 
determined by the department of administration. The plan 
shall include a record of major maintenance performed in the 
five previous years. 

(7) "Major maintenance" means building maintenance or repair 
projects that are not needed on an annual or biennial basis or 
are not the function of the permanent maintenance staff of the 
agency. 

Section 5 

For all new construction proposals submitted to the legislature and 
for all existing applicable state buildings as determined by the 
department of administration, each agency, in consultation with the 
architecture and engineering division of the department of adminis­
tration, shall provide a major maintenance plan. This plan shall 
be submitted by the agency to the department of administration by 
July 1 of each even numbered year along with the proposed 
long-range building program required under 17-7-202. 



DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY AFFAIRS 

TED SCHWINDEN. GOVERNOR 

E JC})i bH :Il: 5 
~-,·gS 

t>oMA 

PO. BOX 4789 

~NEOFMON~NA---------
OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL 
(406) 444-6910 

HELENA. MONTANA 59604 

MODIFICATIONS TO LRBP FOR DEPARTMENT OF HILITARY AFFAIRS 

Existing Federal Authority 

Chinook 1127 $532,000 

Billings 1128 $532,000 

Kalispell 1129 $562,800 

Missoula 1130 $562,800 

Belgrade 1131 $562,800 

Culbertson 1132 $562,800 

Proposed 
Federal Authority 

$632,000 

$632,000 

$675,000 

$675,000 

$675,000 

$675,000 

H.B. 833, from the 1983-85 Legislature, appropriated $804,688 
in other appropriated funds. 

Request the 1985-87 Legislature increase the other appropriated 
fund by $150,000 to $954,688. This increases the Federal spending 
authority only and does not require State matching funds. 

AN fOIJA/ opponTUNITY fMPlOYtl~ 



cMmttarta~~ 

of 
~,'Wildlife (;& 'Pari0 

1420 East Sixth Avenue 
Helena, ~IT 59620 

March 6, 1985 

The Hon. Robert Thoft, Chairman 
Long Range Building and Planning Committee 
Room 420 
State Capitol 
Helena, ~IT 59620 

Dear Mr. Thoft: RE: Gartside Reservoir Dam 

I am writing in response to your request for a written report regarding 
the issues attendant to project neighbor, \villiam Wyman's complaint that 
the project floods his property. 

As mentioned in previous testimony, we were quite surprised when Mr. \vyman 
notified us of his concerns in late December 1984. The reservoir has existed 
for at least 50 years and the Department's proposal is to simply repair 
the exist ing structure. However, at the Committee's request, we did ask 
our consulting engineer to inspect Mr. \vyman 's property in an effort to 
identify the problem and to recommend mitigation, if necessary. 

I will surnmari~e the results of that investigation and have attached copies 
of the Engineer's report and color photographs for your inspection as well. 

Mr. Wyman's property is located several hundred feet upstream from the 
reservoir and.approximately 20 - 25 feet above the normal high water 
surface. 

Apparently, there has always been a considerable amount of ground water 
surfacing in the area. In fact, the subirrigation of this property was one 
of the reasons Mr. Wyman's father homesteaded on it. This ground water is 
apparently flowing through the same coal seam which outcrops in the 
reservoir spillway. Under normal circumstances, the reservoir itself would 
not have an effect on Mr. \vyman' s ground water situation. However, in this 
case it is possible that the relatively impervious soil above the coal seam 
causes it to act as a conduit. Consequently, it is possible that when the 
reservoir is full, the flow through this conduit is retarded causing more 
water to surface on the Wyman property. 



The Hon. Robert Thoft 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 
I 

-,r-l ,1,' 
f,J __ ._,l/ M. t:'A. V\ }> P (\. 
DON HYYPPA 
Administrator 
Parks Division 

b 
Enclosures 
cc: Jim Flynn 

William VJyman 
Rick Bondy, DNRC 
Keith Seaburg 

- 3 - March 6, 1985 
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TRIP REPORT 

GARTSIDE PROJECT 

On Friday afternoon, February 15, 1985, a request was made by 

DNRC for a representative of HKM Associates to travel to 

Gartside Reservoir. The purpose of this tr ip was to obser'le 

the Wyman property above Gartside Reservoir with respect to 

possible elevated ground water tables, supposedly caused by the 

reservoir pool, and to observe damages claimed by Wyman. On 

Monday, February 18th, a trip was made by: 

Mr. Richard Bondy 

Mr. Richard E. Mayer 

Mr. Roger Perkins 

Mr. Richard Shoening 

Chief of the Engineering Bureau, 

DNRC 

Chief, Design and construction 

Bureau, Fish, Wildlife and parks 

Director of Water Resource Design, 

HKM Associates 

Warden, DFWP, Crane, Montana 

This trip report will summarize observations by HKM and 
includes a cursory analyses of 

recommendations for further monitoring. 

the situation and 

The group arrived on site about 11:00 am. Mr. Bill Wyman and 

Mr. Greg wyman then met with us and we walked the property. 

The out buildings and residence were observed. We were 

informed that the residence has an eight foot basement which 

has been historically wet. These buildings were located on a 

bench above the meadows and are approximately 20' to 25' above 

the normal high water surface of the reservoir (see Exhibit 

1). A shelter belt was observed to the west of the buildings. 

Most of the trees in this grove appeared to be living. A stand 

of cottonwood trees were observed in the yard of the house. 

- 1 -
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These trees were quite large and portions of the trees had 
died. Mr. ~vyman told us that these trees were planted in the 

early 1900's by his dad. It appeared to us that the trees have 

lived out their normal life span and were slowly dying back as 

a result of age. An older willow tree was doing quite well and 

several younger trees had established themselves in the area. 

He then proceeded out into the meadow of crane creek east of 

the buildings. A large portion of the meadow was covered with 

ice from snowmelt runoff. The lower portion of the meadow had 

a hummocky surface typical of silty soils which are 

subirrigated. Examination of the soils near a shallow surface 

drain indicated a silty clay loam texture. The meadows are 

heavily grazed. The native vegetation in these meadows is 

primarily Prairie cordgrass and Indiangrass. 

NO defined Crane creek channel existed 

property. A defined channel 8' to 10' 

Crane creek leaves the Wyman property. 

feet, approximately 200 to 300 gpm 

across most of the Wyman 

deep appears just before 

In a reach of about 500 

appears in the defi~cd 

channel. No ice cover existed on this reach of stream due to 

warm ground water inflow. Many of the springs contributing to 

the stream were leaving iron oxide stains. 

A good stand of shrubs and trees were observed where the valley 

floor met the hillside south of Crane Creek. 

trees are indicative of ground water discharge. 

These shrubs and 

An excellent stand of prair ie Cordgrass, Indiangrass and Forbs 

was observed between the Wyman property and the reservoir 

pool. This area has not been grazed by cattle as it is part of 

the recreation area. A band of cattails and other hydrophytes 

existed at an elevation near the normal pool of the reservoir 

on the west side. The reservoir was approximately 1/3 full. 

The west side of the Hyman property was observed from the 

County Road. At this point, the vegetation was changing from a 

- 2 -
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low land, subirrigated prairie Cordgrass to upla~d native 

grasses. An older stand of cottonwood trees was observed to 

the west, located approximately 1 mile and 30 feet above the 

reservoir. This grove also had dying trees within its 

population. 

Analysis 

Per tinen t information, avai lable wi thou t field wor k , was 

obtained and analyzed. This information included geotechnical' 

wor k completed for the dam; U. S. G. S. Quads; Soi 1 Survey of 

Richland County, a U.S.G.S. report entitled "Coal Resources and 

Cenozoic Geology of the Girard Coal Field, Richland County, 

Montana; Plants of South Dakota Grass Lands"; aerial 

photography and reference to other similar studies completed by 

HKM. 

Soils 

The so i Is, accord i ng to the SCS Richland Coun ty Soi 1 su rvey, 

are silty clay loam in the lower portions of the meadow and 

fine sandy loam on the higher portions (see Exhibi t 3). The 

presence of silty soils was verified in the field. The 

important consideration is the "effective capilliary fringe". 

Information concerning e~fective capillary fr inge is provided 

in Exhibit 4. Silts can wet the surface by capillary action 

when the water table is as much as 6' to 7' below the surface. 

This character istic is a factor in the "osasis" effect that 

reportedly attracted Mr. Bill Wyman's dad when he decided to 

purchase this 80 acre parcel of State land years ago. Natural 

subi r riga t ion prov ided a good na t i ve meadow for haying. The 

soils are productive; however, wetness can be a potential 

limitation to crop growth as well as an asset. 

Source of Ground water 

The source of ground 

analysis. Typically, 

water is the 

a small amount 

- 3 -
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through all uv ial depos i ts of mos t valleys; high flows in the 
spr ing, low flows in the fall. An estimate of the amount of 
water that could move down the Crane Creek valley was made by a 

simple application of Darcy's law, Q = KIA, and extending 

i nf orma t ion obta ined f rom the geotechnical invest iga tion to a 

section upstream. A section was located as shown on Exhibit 1 

extending across the valley through the Wyman buildings. 

Judging from logs on Drill Holes 1, 4, 6 and 7 of the Gartside 

Rehabil i ta t ion study, the depth to s i 1 tstone bedrock is 

typi cally 15' to 20'. The all uvial depos its wer e s il ty sand 

with dirty gravel zones approximately 5' deep near the bottom. 

Permeabilities ranged from 2400 to 4100 feet/year near the 

bottom of the hole. The silty sands exhibited low 

permeabilities as an aquifer, typically 100 to 500 feet/year. 

Assuming a permeability (K) of 5000 ft/year for the lower 5 

feet and 1000 ft/year for the upper alluvial deposits; a 20 

foot saturated depth, a valley 1700 feet wide; Area (A), Lower 

A = S'xI700' = 8500 ft2, upper A = 15'x1700' = 22,500 ft2 

and a hydraulic gradient (I) equal to the stream channel slope 

(0.01). calculations are as follows: 

Lower Flowrate Q = (5000 ft/yr)(O.Ol ft/yr)(8,500 ft2) 
3 

= 425,000 ft /yr = 6 gpm 

u~~er Flowrate Q = (1000 ft/yr)(O.Ol ft/yr)(22,500 ft2) 

= 225,000 ft 3/yr = 3.5 gpm 

These calculations indicate a total underflow of 9 to 10 gpm 

down the valley. Even if conditions were substantially 

different from those assumed in this analysis, it can be 

concluded that only a small amount of water can flow down the 

valley. 

However, 200 to 300 gpm were observed flowing into Crane Creek 

above the reservoir (see Exhibit 2, Recharge Area). This 

- 4 -
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suggests the presence of an aquifer other than the alluvial 

deposi ts is contr ibuting water to the lowland area. Analys is 

of the Girard Coal Field Report (Exhibit 5) indicates that 

Crane creek intercepts the" Pust" coal seam which is 10 to 14 

feet thick (see Exhibit 2 for assumed cross section location). 

Observed crops of coal indicate tha t this seam slopes upward 

f rom the exposure in the spi llway of the dam a t a slope of 

0.003 ft/year in a southwesterly direction. This slope 

suppor ts the coal structure con tour s as shown in Exhibi t 5. 

Since coal is typically a good aquifer, this explains the large 

contribution of water to Crane Creek near and on the Wyman 

property. This also explains the high water tables in the area 

of concern ~n the Wyman property. 

Since the discharge area is well above the normal pool, it is 

unlikely that the reservoir impacts the piezometric heads in 

the coal. There is a chance that the reservoir covers a 

portion of discharge area of the coal, possibly causing a 

flatter hydraulic gradient (I). This process could be equated 

to a check in a canal to raise the water surface. This can be 

determined only by installation of monitoring wells. This 

flatter gradient could cause an increase in water tables for a 

short distance upstream of the reservoir. 

Aerial Photography 

Aerial photographs taken in 1948 and 1956 are available. 

Examination of these photographs indicate that the area had a 

high ground wa ter table before construct ion of the dam. Th is 

further supports the natural occurrence of high ground water in 

this area before construction of Gartside Reservoir. 

Proposed Monitoring program 

Questions as to whether the reservoir contributes to high water 

tables on the Wyman property can only be determined by 

monitoring and analysis. All evidence collected to date 

- 5 -
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suggests the reservoir does not impact water tables at the 
Hyman house, \iater tables are likely a function of recharge 
from r a ins and snowmel t and other cl ima tological factors and 

how much water is consumed by the vegetation during the summer 

months. 

To obtain the needed answers, it is proposed to drill 10 wells 

as located on Exhibits I and 2. Three of these wells will be 

tested for permeabilities for ground water or drainage 

analysis, if needed. All wells will be completed with small 

diameter plastic casing with very fine slots at the lower end. 

At least one of the wells will have a multiple casing to 

mon i tor ground water levels in the coal and in the all uvi urn. 

The estimated cost to install these wells is $6,000 to $7,000. 

An additional $3,000 would be allocated for monitoring and 

analysis. It is assumed that the monitoring will be completed 

monthly through the growing season (approximately 6 months) and 

every 3 months thereafter. The monitoring would be completed 

by the local game warden or by Gr eg Wyman. These wells ~/i 11 

detect a response to increased water levels in Gartside 

Reservoir (if there is one), provide information about the 

aquifer recharging the area, allow plotting of ground water 

table contours for analysis and, if necessary, provide the 

information needed for the design of a drain system. 

possible solutions to Problem 

If the reservoir is impacting water levels, a logical solution 

would be to install agricultural drains as needed to control 

water tables. Drain spacing would likely be 200 feet (see 

Exhibits 2 and 6) over about 20 acres. This would probably 

require about 5000 feet of drain @ $5/ft (see Exhibit 7) or 

$25,000 of expenditure. 

- 6 -
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A second solution may be management of the reservoir to keep 

water tables low during critical periods of the year. This may 

be a trial and error process until a suitable plan is 

developed. The monitoring wells would provide essential 

information in developing this plan. This will only work if 

the reservoir really does affect the ground water levels on the 

Hyman property. Substantial project benefits would be lost. 

Assessment of Damage Claims 

In our opinion, the claim that the cottonwood trees have been 

damaged by the Gartside Reservoir is unfounded. The trees are 

very old and are dying of natural causes. cottonwood trees are 

"water loving" plants and thrive in the Yellmvstone River on 

islands very near the water surface (often flooded). 

cottonwoods must have a high water table or irrigation to 

survive. It is unlikely that the naturally high water tabl'2s 

are a detriment to these trees, but in fact, are probably an 

asset. 

It has been claimed that production of that has dropped off in 

th e meadows. Exh ibi t 8 is a copy of a descr iption of prai r ie 

cordgrass and indiangrass. It should be noted that "prair ie 

cordgrass decreases with heavy grazing pressure". This area is 

obviously heavily grazed instead of hayed. This causes another 

probl~ffi in that the estimated 20-30 acres of meadow affected on 
the Wyman property can consume over 

peak consumptive use periods when 

act i vely. I f the pr air ie cordgrass 

water is consumed, adding to high 

200 gpm of water during 

the grass is growing 

is not doing well, less 

water table conditions 
eXisting naturally. An additional factor is that Eastern 
t10ntana has experienced a severe drought over the past two 

years. This could be affecting production of the hay meadows 

dS well; not from too much water as claimed but not as much as 

needed. 

- 7 -
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CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Wyman property is generally 20 to 30 feet above the 

reservoir pool. A coal aquifer subcropping beneath Crane Creek 

but above and west of the Reservoir is the likely cause of high 

water tables. A moni tor ing program is needed to conf irm the 

source of the water. There exists an outside chance that the 

reservoir pool in some way restricts discharge from the coal. 

If the profile shown in Exhibit 2 is correct, this condition is 

unlikely. Damage claims are unsubstantiated in our opinion. 

It is recommended that rehabilitation of Gartside Reservoir 

proceed as planned. I t does not seem pr uden t to delay repa i r 

of an unsafe dam, with potential for very large damage claims 

in light of unsubstantiated claims or minimal claims, whatever 

the case may be. A monitoring sY9te~ should be installed 

before spring runoff occurs. If the reservoir somehow impacts 

the Wyman property, a drain system should be installed. The 

only positive way to determine that the property is impacted is 

to install a monitoring well system and monitor the ground 

water after construction is complete and the pool is filled. 

- 8 -
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EXHIBIT 1:' 





EXH.IBIT 2 



EXHIBIT 3. 



· I 

SOIL SURVEY OF 

Richland County, Montana 

United States Department of Agriculture 

Soil Conservation Service 
In cooperation with 

Montana Agricultural Experiment Station 
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SOILS INFORMATION 

Upper Meadow BkB 

Lower Bottom of Meadow Ch 

Area of House Tm 

Opposite Side of House ShB 

Banks loamy fine sand 

Cherry, Havrelon and Tremble 

Soils, occasionally flooded. 

Silty clay loam 

Trembles fine sandy loam 

Shamb loam (silty) 

BkB: Uniform to 5' deep - stratified loam fine sand, fine 

sand and fine sandy loam - (SM) - 6.0 to 20.0 inches 

per hour permeability - sandy soil. 

Ch: Uniform to 5' deep - silty clay loam (CL) 0.2 to 0.6 

inches/yr - slow permeability - extreme frost action 

potential - 85% to 95% passing 200 sieve, mostly silt. 

Tm: Uniform to 5' deep - fine sandy loam (SM) 2.0 to 6.0 

inches per hour (good farm land) - 35% to 50% passing 

No. 200 sieve. Formed on low terraces and flood 

plains. 

ShB: Loam - uniform to 5' (CL-ML or ML) - 0.6 to 2.0 

inches/yr - 60-75% passing No. 200 sieve - moderate 

frost action. 



EXHIBIT 4 
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Table 0-11-1- Summary of Streamlaid Deposits Within Buckskin Mine Plan 
Area in Rawhide Creek and Spring Draw Valleys. 

Respective Acres of Streamlaid Deposits 
Area fa Qtl Qt2 Qt 3 Total 

Acreage 
Rawhide Creek 53.2 44.6 62.7 12.7 173.2 

Spring Draw 4.0 0.2!.! 0.0 0.0 4.2 

Total 57.2 44.8 62.7 12.7 177 .4 

1/ These deposits are questionable and may contain up to 11.6 acres 
of (fa) deposits. (See discussion on page 8). For purposes of 
AVF determination, a total of 11.8 acres was utilized in Spring 
Draw. 

2/ Because of the intermittent and minor areal extent of these 
deposits in Spring Draw, they are not reflected on Map D-ll-lB. 

C. Identification of "Subirrigation or Flood-Irrigation Agricultural 

Activities". 

1. Identification of Extent of Subirrigation. 

l.a. Vegetation. 

Subirrigation is a process by which water is made available for use by 

vegetation, commonly by movement of water from the water table up 

through the root zone by capillary action. In semi-arid and arid 

climates natural subirrigation establishes an upward movement of water 

which tends to increase salt concentrations in the soil profile. High 

salt concentrations often limit the type of vegetation that can exist 

under these conditions. Therefore, bottomland vegetation sub-types are 

often the most visible identifiers of the limits of subirrigation. A 

vegetation study was completed by Stoecker-Keammerer and Associates 

(Keammerer, 1980); the results of the study are presented in Appendix 

D-IL Keammerer identifies the following bottomland vegetation 

sub-types: Spike Rush/Bull Rush Community; Tall Perennial Forb 
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Community; Tall ISS Meadow; Cattail Community; 31 tgrass Meadow; and 

Annual Forb Community. The location of the above mentioned vegetation 

was a primary factor in determining the limits of subirrigat..lon. The 

results of these studies are presented in the "Detailed Vegetation 

Studies of the Valley Bottom" in Appendix D-8. 

Subirrigation is found in the channel bottoms and on the overbank areas 

adjacent to the stream channel. The terraces are not subirrigated as 

the effective capillary fringe exists below the root zone of the 

vegetation (see Section l.b. and Addendum D-llJ). This conclusion is 

supported by the fact that the bottomland vegetation sub-types 

d iscllssed previously are not found on the terraces. However, overland 

flow from the valley sides adds to the rainfall used by the vegetation 

on the terraces and is a factor in increasing production over that of 

the uplands. This increased production should not be confused with the 

subirrigation found in the channel bottom and overbank deposits. 

In summary, only the tall grass meadow and saltgrass meadow discussed 

in Keammerer's report in Appendix D-8 are considered to be useful to 

agriculture. The channel and overbank areas produce more vegetation 

than the terraces while the terraces produce more than the uplands. 

Subirrigation plays an important role in maintaining vegetation in the 

channel and overbank areas. Overland flow from the valley sides adds 

to the effective rainfall used by vegetation on the terraces and is a 

primarY factor in increasing the production compared to the uplands. 
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1. b. Effective pillary Fringe. 

A second requirement of subirrigation is the presence of roots in the 

capillary fringe above the water table. Most researchers agree that 

substantial portions of a plant's root biomass must be within the 

effecti ve capillary fringe for subirrigation to occur. The effective 

capillary fringe is defined as that portion of the capillar~' fringe 

which can supply water to the overlying plant community at a sufficient 

rate for growth. A study by Dollhopf (1979), concluded th3. t 

"substantial root biomass would be needed within 90 cm or 3 feet of the 

water table before the crop would be considered significantly 

subirrigated by capillary rise". Thus, a study was conducted by 

Stoecker-Keammerer and Associates (Keammerer, 1980), based on 

Dollhopf's conclusions, to determine the characteristics of plant 

rooting and the normal effective capillary fringe. This information is 

presented in Addendum D-IIJ. 

The effective capillary fringe concept was taken one step further by 

H~j Associates by constructing a map depicting the depth to effective 

capillary fringe during the summer of 1979, Map D-11-7. Effective 

capillary rise from the water table was estimated based on soil texture 

and the expected rate of consumptive us: in the spring, summer and 

fall. The position of the effective capillary fringe during these 

three periods is shown on the salinity profiles in Addendum D-IlO. 

Most roots exist in the top three feet of the surface profile (see 
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Addendum D-llJ) 1d mid-summer is a critical t e for the plants in 

t~nns of extracting sufficient quantities· of water. Thus, if the 

depths from the land surface to the effective capillary fringe exceeds 

three feet, subirrigation cannot be a major source of water for most 

vegetation. 

This paragraph details the assumptions and approach for determining the 

effective capillary fringe in the spring, summer and fall months. As 

with most studies, several simplifying assumptions must be made to 

analyze the problem. It was assumed that capillary action produces a 

steady state upward flow through a relatively uniform soil. Although 

soils are seldom uniform in nature, the capillary fringe is usually 

effective in a layer of soil that is uniform. The process of 

capillarity is the most pronounced in soils possessing a high 

p~rcentage of fines such as: 1) clays and clay loams; 2) loams; and 

3) silts and silt loams. Clay will lift water the highest distance, 

hut clay does not have sufficient permeability to move water upward at 

a rate which will meet a significant portion of a plant's moisture 

demand during the summer months. Loams exhi bi t the greatest 

permeability, but will not move water as far above the water table as 

silts or clays. Silts will lift water relatively high and still have 

sufficient permeability to move significant amounts of water. Thus, 

depth to water, texture of the soil and rate of water movement to 

satisfy evapotranspiration requirements will determine the height of 

the effective capillary fringe. 
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Peak daily use requirements for rushes and sedges (indicator plant 

species for subirrigation) were taken from Addendum D-llM as follows: 

Peak Use Requirement 

Consumptive Use (inches/day) 

Spring 
(April) 

0.10 

Summer 
(July) 

0.35 

Fall 
(October) 

0.10 

The relationship between rate of water movement, texture and water 

table depth is presented in Figure 131-4, page 221 of the Agronomy No. 

11 Monograph, (American Society of Agronomy, 1967), based on the work 

of Gardner and Fireman (1958). No curves were found for silt soils. 

However, the effec ti ve capillary fringe was increased by 25 percent 

over that of clay based on numerous geotechnical studies of silt 

soils. Using these values, the following distances for the effective 

capillary fringe were determined: 

Table 0-11-2. Effective Capillary Fringe Estimates 

Soil Texture Distance Above Water Table (Inches) 
Spring and Fall Summer 

Clay 60" 20" 

Silt (125% of Clay) 75" 38" 

Loam 55" 30" 

The following sample calculation is provided: 

Step 1. Determine peak use requirement by going to the computer 

printout located in Addenda D-llM, Rushes and Sedges, "Con. use/day 
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(in.)" line, Ap , and October, and read 0.09 '-ounded to 0.10) and 

0.10, respectively. No adjustment for salinity o,r density was made to 

any values and all of the water was assumed to originate from 

subirrigation. For July, go to the "U Peak" line and read 0.50 inches 

per day. As shown in Table 0-11-4, page 24 of Volume XIII "Source of 

Water", 70% of total consumptive use is furnished by subirrigation. 

The peak daily consumptive use of 0.50 inches per day was mUltiplied by 

0.70 to obtain 0.35 inches/day. This value reflects that amount of 

water moving up through the soil profile by subirrigation to be 

evaporated or transpired by vegetation. 

Step 2. Determine the depth, given a uniform soil texture, at which 

the \-Jater table must exist versus an evaporation (or transpiration) 

rate at a point above the water surface. This was done by using Figure 

13 I -4 a s referenced on page 18. For example, in July, for clay the 

( evaporation rate is 0.35 inches per day or .889 cm/day. The curve 

yields a water table depth of 50 cm or 19.7 inches (rounded to 20 

inches) necessary to support this rate. 

The most limiting values are for the hot summer months when the 

Potential for evapotranspiration is high. Thus, the vegetation must be 

able to send roots down within 20 to 38 inches of the water table to 

utilize significant amounts of water from this source. 

In suomary, Map 0-11-7 depicts those areas where the effective 

capillary fringe was close enough to the surface to be useful to 

vegetation in the summer of 1979. This map was constructed by plotting 
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over 200 point and drawing contours betwer the points. Basic 

information included water table and topographic contour maps, and soil 

survey data and maps such that the three soil textures could be 

identified. This map covers essentially the same areas as Map D-11-4 

which depicts the areal extent of subirrigation within the mine plan 

a rea. Map D-11-4 was based primarily upon information given in 

Appendix 0-8, "Vegetation Studies Along Rawhide Creek and Spring Draw 

of the Buckskin Mine" by Stoecker-Keammerer and Associates dated 

November, 1980. Other indicators of subirrigation which influenced the 

mapping of the areal extent of subirrigation will be subsequently 

discussed in detail. 

l.c. Daily Water Table Fluctuation. 

A third method of verifying subirrigation can be accomplished by 

examining automatic water stage recorder charts during the growing 

season months. The water table will exhibit daily fluctuations in 

response to evapotranspiration (ET) losses when subirrigation is 

occurring. Two wells exhibited this characteristic (E-7 and HWl-A4, 

which are located on Maps D-11-2A and 2B) verifying the existence of 

subirrigation. A third well, E-ll-O, was also monitored, but did not 

show evidence of subirrigation. Many wells would be necessary to 

define the limits of subirrigation by this method. 

Examination of the recorder charts offers the opportunity for actual 

measurement of evapotranspiration. Records for a typical 14-day period 

from June 21 to July 4, 1981 are presented in Table 0-11-3. These 

20 Revised 

APR 1583 



.--., r~ 

Table 0-11-3. Evapotranspiration Calculated from Waler Table Diurnal Fluctuations, MWI-A4 
June 21 to July 4, 1981 

Reeds and Rushes. Gillette, Wyoming 

Rate of Recovery (r)!i Net Fall of Water (d)!i Daily q!i 2/ 
Date 12:00 AM to 4:00 AM 24-hour Period Subirrigation Mean Temp. 

cm/hr. in/hr em in cm in 8 C 8
F 

6/21 .135 .053 2.032 0.80 .92 0.36 17.8 64 
6/22 .084 .033 1.626 0.64 .64 0.25 IB.3 65 
6/23 .OB4 .033 1.524 0.60 .62 0.24 IB.3 65 
6/24 .107 .042 2.083 0.82 .Bl 0.32 IB.9 66 
6/25 .107 .042 1.651 0.65 .74 0.29 20.6 69 
6/26 .137 .054 1.575 0.62 .B5 0.34 27.2 Bl 
6/27 .036 .014 1.575 0.62 .43 0.17 22.2 72 
6/28 .069 .027 0.762 0.30 .42 0.17 15.6 60 
6/29 .091 .036 1.676 0.66 .68 0.27 17 .B 64 
6/30 .076 .030 1.372 0.54 .56 0.22 23.3 74 
7/1 .061 .024 0.914 0.36 .42 0.17 26.1 79 
7/2 .137 .054 1.473 0.58 .83 0.33 20.0 68 
7/3 .114 .045 1.422 0.56 .74 0.29 22.2 72 
7/4 .152 .060 1.676 0.66 .94 0.37 22.8 73 

Totals 9.60 3.79 

Averages 0.10 0.039 1.53 0.60 20.B 69.4 

2/ 
Precipitation 

cm in 

0.94 0.37 

O.IB 0.07 

1.12 0.44 

" /"'\ 

1/ q = S (24 r + d). Sy .. Specific yield (0.175) which is assumed to be the difference between saturation (35%) 
and fIeld capacity at 1/3 bar (17.5%) determined in the sandy loam soils in which the water table fluctuates. See 
U.S.G.S. Water Supply Paper 1662-D. 

2/ Source: Gillette 2E'Weather Station data 
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Tf 

Tfut 

DESCRIPTION OF MAP UNITS 

"I-Q~ fLOOD-CHANNEL ALLUVIUM (HOLOCENE 
AND PLEISTOCENE) 

Qt, 
.. --------i 

Qt, 

I. Qsd ... : 
I Ode 
,-------' 

, 

y oun~er and lower flood-plain terrace gravel 

Older and higher flood-plain terrace gravel 

GLACIAL DRIFT (PLEISTOCENE-EARL Y WIS­
CONSIN?) 

Ground moraine - Till and ice-crack morainal de­
po,its 

Stratified drift - Undifferentiated proglacial sedi­
ments: includes some ice-contact deposits 

Melt-water and diversion channel deposits - Clay 
and silt 

. __ ~~_=-_J Esker - Mostly crossbedded sand- to cobble-size 
.. : __ ._, material 

()gk j Kame - Mostly crossbedded sand- to cobble-size 

.. __ (_)~_-c __ _ 

.. ';"~:\ 
Tfut 

... 

material 

CRAr-;F CREEK GRAVEL (PLEISTOCENE- YAR­
~IOUTH INTERGLACIATION) - On Crane Creek 
terraCt' 

CARTWRIGHT GRAVEL (PLEISTOCENE) - On 
successIvely older and higher parts of the Cart­
wrl!!h t terrace 

flAXVIllE GRAVEL (PLIOCENE OR MIOCENE) 

TONGUE RIVER MEMBER Of THE fORT UNION 
FORMATION (PALEOCENE) 

'\ Plip.:ene or 
.I Miocene 

TERTIARY 
'>- Paleocene 

) 

----- CONTACT - Dashed where approximately located; 
dotted where conceakd 

.600 

COAL BED AND CLINKER - Dashed where approx­
imately located; dotted where concealed by soil 
or slope wash 

Clinker formed by the burning of a coal bed along 
a narrow zone 

Large area of clinker 

Extent of the clinker - Approximately the limit 
of burning 

MEASURED COAL SECTION OR AUGER HOLE 

STRUCTURE CONTOURS - Drawn on the bllse of 
the H coal bed about 650 feet above the base of 
the Tongue River Member of the Fort Union 
Formation. Dashed where approximately located; 
short dashed where projected. Contour mterval 
50 feet 

===::; GLACIAL MELT-WATER OR DIVERSION CHAN­
NEL 

----- APPROXIMATE LIMIT OF GLACIATION 

~ COAL MINE 

X GRAVEL OR CLINKER PIT 

• OIL WELL 

~ 

+ 
UNSUCCESSFUL TEST WELL 

BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT LAND COR­
NER - Located 

U.S. COAST AND GEODETIC SURVEY TRIAN­
GUlA TiON STATION 

tl U.S. GOVERNMENT PRINTIN(; nFFIf"'F. 107"_1.77. 
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Er-'osure 8--Continued 

7. Drain spacing computed by the following steady state formulae: 

where 

Drains above a barrier 

L = Distance between parallel drains (ft.) which must 
be corrected for convergence for drains above a 
barrier (Correction to be subtracted from L) 

K = Weighted hydraulic conductivity from root zone 
depth to top of barrier = (ft 3/ft2)/day = ft/day 

a = Distance from drain to barrier (ft.) 

b = Distance from bottom of 3-foot root zone to 
barrier (ft.) 

Qd = Uniform steady recharge rate (ft 3/ft 2/day) 

In arid or semiarid areas Qd can be estimated using the following 
equation: 

C?J -

Ll :: 

Qd = Computed deep percolation per irrigation (ft) 
Irrigation frequency during period of maximum 
consumptive use (days) 

= 

17 r-U7 

/I fft T roC) 7 

i- 00 ~PM 01/02-

, y- f Cr.J o (/ ~/Z_ 

?> c· s-v co (7)/.1"1 J u v(- "1 '-' 
.I 

CfJ .J 'i:l J SIl Q 

.:. . c4'f-

'jlljL..,,, 
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EXHIBIT 10 

GARTSIDE DAM 

ANALYSIS OF GROUND WATER TABLES ABOVE RESERVOIR 

VICINITY OF WYMAN RANCH 

ASSUMPTIONS 

1. Normal pool on USGS Datum EL. 2002 (compares to EL. 

1997 on HKM plans). 

2. Area of concern in the Nl/2 NWl/4 Section 16. 

3. Character istics of alluvium above 

similar to those found at the dam. 

reservoir 

4. Flow through alluvium is generally down valley. 

are 

5. Stream channel intercepts water table during high 

water conditions. 

6. Slope of subsur face soi 1, gravel and eroded bedrock 

contours approximate down valley slope. 

7. Insignificant recharge from valley sides. 

8. Possible recharge from coal aquifer. 



~0'lta'la ~epartnte'l1 Of 
'Fisft,'Wddlife c& 'ParI0 

Office Memorandum 

-v --, -

2 'L7. q 

TO Gartside File DATB: Feb. 22. 1985 

p~OY R. Mayer 12-' ~~ 
SUBJECT: William \vyman Property Field Trip 

On February 18. 1985. the following people met at the Wyman property 
northwest of Gartside Reservoir: 

\villiam and Greg \vyman 
Roger Perkins. HKM 
Rick Bondy. DNRC 
R. ~Iayer. FWP 
Rich Schoening. Warden. FWP 

\vill iarn Wyman showed us his property and took us down to the west side 
of the reservoir. His area is relatively flat with Crane Creek openly 
flowing down through it. His property has been heavily grazed. The field 
is unirrigated "slough grass mixture." \vater seeps up throughout the field 
and freezes into areas of ice. His ranch building sits on ground about 
20' above the 1997 reservoir level. Existing trees are Cottonwood. Willow. 
Russian Olive, and Buffalo Berry. Some Cottonwood were dying. 

Mr. Wyman told us that his father. Dan. had bought this parcel from the 
State in the 1920's. At that time. he said it was an "Oasis." He estimated 
the Cottonwood started growing there about 1900. During the 1920' s. Dan 
Wyman and old Jim Roberts built a diversion dam and channel on the State 
property to protect a Roberts pond in the vicinity of the existing Gartside 
Dam. \vill iam said the water keeps getting worse in the field and they 
can no longer cut the grass. Mr. Wyman said that the house basement has 
water seeping into it. 

William Wyman indicated he would like to have the State invest igate the 
following options (in priority): 

1. Develop Seven Sisters FAS and breach Gartside Dam; 

2. Excavate Gartside so the water level is about 30' lower; 

3. Drain his field (he does not really want this option). 

William said he would not sell his property but wanted to pass it on to 
his children. He did not seem to want any money for damages he feels have 
been caused by the State. 



.. 

Garts ide File 
February 22, 1985 
Page 2 of 2 

Roger Perkins will prepare a trip report by the end of the week and analyze 
the situation. He will collect existing aerials of the site that document 
the ground conditions. He also will contact water and oil drillers of 
the area and the Bureau of Mines in Butte for well logs. He will estimate 
costs for testing the site and also drain pipe installation. 

This Wyman property appears to historically have been a very wet site. 
Ground water surfaces in this area from underground strata that carry 
it for many miles. Solutions will not be cheap. 

lmp 
Photos in photo file 
cc: Doug Monger - Keith Seaburg 

Don Hyyppa 
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VISITORS' REGISTER 

LONG-RANGE PLANNIN3 SUBCOMMITTEE 

BILL NO. WORK SESSION - Long-Range DATE MARCH 8, 1985 
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Buildlng Program, RRD, Water 
Development, C&A Bill and Kleffner Ranch 
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